[image: image1.jpg]keley Local History Soc;ji
1a O ety

=0
Unlocking The Past





This review was prepared for the 

Annual Parish Assembly 18/04/12 but unfortunately a representative could not be present at the meeting.
Society membership remains healthy at 60 members with a few new members joining and some old ones leaving. 

We continue to meet at least 4 times a year and we are grateful to at Takeley Primary School who allow us to hold our meetings in their hall. We also try to arrange one local outing during the summer. We are now in our 13th year.
Since the last Parish Assembly we have had the following events: 
9th July 2011 Visit to Bob Smith’s Private Collection of Farm Implements

13th September 2011Speaker Tim Turner of Sworders, Miniature Furniture

22nd November 2011AGM + Speaker Mike Perry of David Lipson Photography, Local History with Photographs

7th February 2012 - Speaker: Paul Lewis of The Thatching and Building Co, The History of Thatch

Since the last Parish Assembly we have produced two more booklets and several more are in preparation. Terry Moore’s Takeley Memories was brought out in time for the November Xmas bazaar where we normally sell many of our booklets.  Very recently a reproduction of Ernie Field’s Sitting on the Fence book was brought out. Ernie is from Gt. Hallingbury and first produced this book 30 years ago on his childhood memories living on Wood Row on the edge of the forest but did not produce any copies of it. Ernie is now 90 and readily agreed to TLHS making this booklet available to all. At least one more booklet (Characters and Events 3) will be produced before the next Xmas Bazaar We are also working with Takeley Parish Council to document all the footpaths in Takeley and bring out a series of walks which will be downloadable from the website.
We still get many family history enquiries from all over the world and we are still adding lots of interesting information to the website. Recently a large map of the Priors Green area was added showing all of that area divided into house size plots. The unusual thing is that this wasn’t recent but dated 1904. Train excursions were laid on to bring bidders from London to view and buy the plots. They obviously didn’t sell in sufficient quantity but if this had gone ahead the village in that area would have looked very different.  
Our next speaker will be John Sly on 1st May and the topic will be - Why Collect Medals?
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